
 

 

 

PO No 067 / 2016 
 
11 August 2016 
 
Subject: Shortening of Bankruptcy Investigation Schedule for the Company’s Subsidiary 

 
To: President 

The Stock Exchange of Thailand 
 

The International Engineering Public Co.,Ltd. (“ the Company”) disclosed to The Stock Exchange 
of Thailand on the 20th of July 2016 that IEC SK 1 Co.,Ltd.,the present 100% subsidiary of the Company, 
had been sentenced to be bankrupted by the Bankruptcy Court whereas the latter kindly had an order to 
reconsider the bankruptcy investigation on the 4th of October 2016 at 9:00 P.M.   

 
Nevertheless, the Company was of opinion that the Plaintiff had confirmed that SK 1’s debt 

payable to the Plaintiff had been fully paid whereby the Plaintiff also didn’t have any intention to proceed 
any further legal actions against SK 1.   SK1 ‘s assets were still greater than its liabilities , thereby leaving 
no clue of presumably being in the bankruptcy state.   Furthermore, SK1 was still capable to keep running 
its power generation and sale of electricity as usual.  Should SK1 need to keep waiting such scheduled 
bankruptcy investigation on the 4th of October 2016 at 9:00 A.M., it would render the negative 
consequences to SK1.  Thus, on the 4th of August 2016, SK1 quickly filed petition to the Bankruptcy Court 
in order to shorten the previous bankruptcy investigation schedule.  The Bankruptcy Court kindly 
considered SK1’s request and deemed it reasonable to shorten the schedule of bankruptcy investigation 
from the 4th of October 2016 at 9: 00 A.M. to the 7th of September 2016 at 9:00 A.M.  

 
Please be informed accordingly. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
(Dr. Bhusana Premanode) 
Group President 
 

 


